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Dear Faith Family, 
 

A couple of days after my mother died on October 13, 1994, I realized something that burdened my heart 
very much:  I could never say "Mom" again.  Oh, I could say the word, "Mom", but the sound of the word 
was hollow and empty.  I could no longer say it to my mother, nor could she hear it said. 
 

In the nursing home in Pennsylvania where she died, I could sit at her bedside, hold her hand, and stroke 
her face gently with my hand.  I could say "Mom" and know that she heard me, even if she was too weak 
to respond back.  But then, after her death, there was no hand to hold, face to stroke, or ear to hear the 
words, "I love you."  
 

Part of my grief for my mother focused on what more I could have said, what more I could have done, to 
demonstrate my love for her.  I believe this is a normal part of grief.  All who grieve think about lost 
opportunities to love a dear one. 
 

In writing to the Corinthians, the Apostle Paul said, quoting God in the Old Testament, "In the time of my 
favor I heard you, and in the day of salvation I helped you."  Paul adds, "I tell you, now is the time of 
God's favor, now is the day of salvation."  In other words, if you aren't right with God, then get right with 
him TODAY.  There may well not be a tomorrow as an opportunity to embrace Jesus as Savior and Lord. 
 

In like manner, there may not be a tomorrow in which to say a loving word or to do a loving act for a dear 
one.  When I left my mother the day before she died, I thoroughly expected to see her alive again.  But 
that was not to be. 
 

In God's kingdom, there is never a day for unkindness, or rudeness, or hatred.  God never created a day 
for us to hurt one another.  To sin is to pervert the purpose for which God created us:  to love God with all 
of our heart, soul, mind, and strength, and to love our neighbor (everyone) as we love ourselves. 
 

So don't put it off.  Say your love-filled words, do your loved-filled acts, before the day comes to a close. 
 
Your friend, 

Pastor Gary 
 
P.S.   A great place to give and to receive loving words and actions is at church on Sunday mornings.  
Hope to see you there this Sunday. 

 
 

Rev. Gary Eldred 
(Pastor Gary email: gary.eldred@flumc.org) 

Faith United Methodist  Church 
7215 1st Ave West; Bradenton, FL  34209 

Phone: 941-794-8067; Email: faithchurch@verizon.net;    Website:  www.faithchurchum.org 
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Intentional Discipleship  by Sherry Eldred 
 

The Lenten Study, He Took the Nails, by Max Lucado, was well attended.  It was 
so uplifting to participate with First UMC Bradenton and Trinity UMC.   A big thank 
you to Pastor Gary and to Pastor Clark from Bradenton First who set things up and 
led the study. 
 

It was also great to become acquainted with the people at the Drink Coffee, Do 
Good Cafe, and Come To The Well.  If you havenôt yet stopped by, do so.  They offer some amazing ministry opportunities. 
 

The Intentional Discipleship Committee took the recommendations from our Library Survey and the names of those who 
stated they would assist with library decisions and over the next few months have been tasked with making 
recommendations on how best to utilize our library and its space.  The committee will report back in October, 2017.  Thanks 
for all of you who participated in our survey. 
 

The Intentional Discipleship Committee would also like your input on how better to utilize our churchôs website for 
advertising Adult Sunday School topics and Adult Bible Studies.  We also want input on what you would like to see 
regarding growth and nurture added to our churchôs website.  Please send your comments to Sherry Eldred at 
sheeld@me.com. 
 
 
 

Community Bible Study: 
 
ñThe Life and Message of the Apostle Paulò, a study by Adam Hamilton, 
will be held for six weeks from 12:00pm to 1:00pm at the Drink Coffee, 
Do Good Café,1822 59th St W, Bradenton, beginning May 10th thru June 
14th.  Pastor Gary and Pastor Clark Edwards will lead the studies.  Come, 
learn, fellowship, and grow up in Christ. 
 
 

 
 
Library News: 
There are many great books available for checkout in our church library.  Please feel 
free to browse, both the library and the library cart.  There are many works of fiction, 
resources for Bible study, self-help Christian books, biographies, and books on 
humor.  Faith church is looking for a new librarian.  Please see Marlene Green if you can do this vital work. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
UMC Market.org:  
Using UMCmarket.org is a simple process.  Visit UMCmarket.org.  Shop thousands of vendors, some offering free shipping, 
discount pricing, or special incentives.  Generate a donation to your church.  A percentage of all your purchases will be 
donated to your church.  For more information on how to participate, visit UMCmarket.org/engage or email UMCmarket 
Support at support@tribute.support. 
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Good Friday Service  

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Back Row: Pastor Gary Eldred, David Wright, Ron Schoenfelder, Craig Ramberger 
Front Row: Jim Carlson, Linda Hasbrouck, Betty Blair, Barbara Gentry, Fred Mack 

 

In full costume, eight actors portrayed the people who either witnessed the crucifixion of Jesus, or whose 
lives were changed forever because of him and his teachings.  The play, ñThe Last Wordsò, over and over 
spoke of the Lordôs forgiveness and starting our lives over because of his grace.  Pictured above are the 
nine people involved in the drama.   
 
Bill Parker hand crafted this Easter Lily Cross for Faith Church.  It magnificently set the stage for this 
yearôs Cantata on Easter Sunday and the Encore Cantata performance.  ~ Sheila Rapavi 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

These photos were taken 4/15/17 at Brookdale - Palma Sola Assisted Living Facility. 
They include the Chancel choir and one photo of the Ringers of Faith bell choir. 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 



 

Missions Team News  by Mary Selby 

 
The following is the mission statement for our Faith United 
Methodist Churchôs Mission Team: 
 

Our vision is to encourage local organizations that provide 
an inspirational service.  We seek to have the greatest 
ñpeopleò impact possible with our contributions. 
 

We strive not to dilute our contributions by supporting too 
many agencies.  All agencies will be examined annually with 
regard to their mission, need, open communication, financial responsibility, and compatibility with the 
core mission goals of our church.  Organizations are vetted as stable, offering ñhands onò 
opportunities for participation, and present a clear mission statement. 

*          *          *          *          *          *          *          *          *          *          *          *          * 
 

All organizations supported by our church enhance Godôs grace in our community by conducting their 
work with excellence.  We strive to pursue our core mission by ñMaking Faith Felt.ò 
 

This year, through our Quarter Drills and other sources of funding, we have given money to the 
Pastorôs Discretionary Fund, Manatee Religious Services, Russo Prison Ministry, and Loving Hands 
mission.  The Missions Team would like to offer financial support to Youth for Christ in Manatee 
County and possibly to Solve Maternity House and to the Navigators Ministry. 
 

Our next meeting is June 7th at 4:00pm in the church library.  Please consider being a member of 
our Missions Team.  We are praying for 12 members committed to leading our church in mission 
work.  Please prayerfully consider if the Holy Spirit is calling you to be one of the twelve. 

 

Finance  Corner  by Diane Tucker 

 
Financial Update:   
As we close the first quarter of 2017 our general fund income was 
$61,523.49 (this excludes apportionment and other restricted income). 
 Our general expenses were $61,836.02 (this also excludes restricted 
expenditures) for a $312.53 shortfall for the first quarter.  Although we are 
not happy about a shortfall we are well above our numbers from a year 
ago. The finance committee continues to look for ways to cut expenses 
and increase income.  Any suggestions from the congregation are 
appreciated!!! 
 
Leave a Legacy: 
FUMC is fortunate to have a loyal and generous congregation.  As we continue to grow we need to have 
consistent funding sources. 
 

Please consider including FUMC in your future financial plans through many options.  Here are a few ways you 
can provide for and ensure the future of FUMC through a legacy gift. 
 

     *  Bequest in your will or living trust 
     *  Life income gift (charitable gift annuity, charitable remainder trust) 
     *  Retirement plan beneficiary designation 
     *  Life insurance policy beneficiary designation 
 

Talk to your financial advisor, tax professional or attorney about which option might be good for you. 
 

God Bless! 
Finance Committee 



 
 

 

 

Friday, May 12
th

 

5:00pm to 7:00pm  

Faith Church Sanctuary  

$7 Adults  $3 Children  

 

*      *      *      *      *      *      *      *  

We must have at least 30 people to hold the event. 
Please RSVP to church office (faithchurch@verizon.net)  

*      *      *      *      *      *      *      *  

 

 

 

FAITH KIDS NEWSLETTER  

By Linda Hasbrouck, Director of Childrenôs Ministries  
lindah.faithumc@yahoo.com 

 
SUNDAY SCHOOL:  This summer we will not be having Sunday School.  
We will start back up in August.  Miss Vicki will still be available for 
 pre-schoolers in the nursery.   
 
SUMMER CAMP:  Brayden and Brooklyn Biddlecome will be enjoying a 
week of camp at Warren Willis this summer!  As in the past, money 
donated to our camp fund has helped our campers with expenses.  This is Brayden and Brooklynôs first 
time at Warren Willis, and we wish them loads of fun and good memories. 

 

PALM SUNDAY:  Sunday, April 9, the children enjoyed waving 
palm branches with the chancel choir as we welcomed Jesus into 
Jerusalem.  Please see the attached picture of two of our 
youngest ñwaversò.  The joy on their faces speaks for all of us as 
we started Holy Week.   
 

EASTER SUNDAY:  Nine children listened to the Easter story 
during Childrenôs Message and then skipped down the aisle 
shouting ñJesus is Alive!ò  We welcomed Pastor Gary and 
Sherryôs grandson, Matthew, to that group as he visited his 
grandparents while his baby brother was being born!  
 
Best wishes for a happy and relaxing summer.  Karl and I will be 

traveling and will be returning the first of August. 
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May 2017         By Sheila Rapavi, PrimeTimers Lead 

 

LLL uuu ccc kkk yyy    FFFooo rrr    UUU sss !!!   

Income Taxes, Good Friday and Easter all fell in the month of April, which 
didnôt leave much time for socializing, so we celebrated our April event on 
Friday, March 31st.  And what a ñhoi-hoi-hoiò celebration it was at the 

Lucky Frog Restaurant (4625 Cortez Road West 34210 Telephone: 
941.795.2132 ~ www.lucky-frog.com).  

This mom and pop restaurant, nestled on the east side of Publix, is 
owned and run by husband and wife Uwe and Simone Kaufer. The 
German and Mediterranean food is based on quality and healthy choices.  
Gluten-
free and 

mostly organic products are 
prepared low in fat, but rich in taste, 
and quite aesthetically appealing. 
Vegetarian and vegan possibilities 
are also available. (Free WLAN, 
too.) 

The potato pancakes arenôt like hash 
browns, theyôre thin and crispy. If 
this doesnôt appeal to you, thereôs 
lots of options and delicious daily 
specials.   

New to or havenôt had this type of food for some time? Order a sampler plate and be sure to ask for a 
box to goé unless you have a very big appetite! 

 

Chef Uweôs culinary passion is reflected in the quality and flavor of the food.  Simone works the front 
of the house with good cheer, while Jeanne (our server) efficiently handled orders. 

 


